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Florida Department of Revenue Executive Director Jim Zingale’s  
Response to Governor DeSantis’ 2020-2021  

Bolder, Brighter, Better Future Budget Recommendations 
 

Tallahassee, Fla. – Today, Florida Department of Revenue Executive Director Jim Zingale issued the 
following statement in response to Governor Ron DeSantis’ release of the 2020-2021 Bolder, Brighter, 
Better Future budget recommendations: 
 
“I am pleased to show my appreciation for Governor DeSantis’ 2020-2021 budget recommendations 
that continue the Department of Revenue’s operations and pursuit of process improvements. The 
Department remains focused on supporting the workforce needs of our dedicated employees and 
leveraging advances in technology to serve Florida’s taxpayers and families more effectively and 
efficiently.” 
 
About the Florida Department of Revenue: The Florida Department of Revenue administers the State of 
Florida’s child support, general tax and property tax oversight programs. The Department’s mission is to 
provide excellent and efficient service through the fair and consistent administration of Florida’s tax and 
child support laws. To learn more about the Department of Revenue, visit www.floridarevenue.com. 
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